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PRESS RELEASE 

 
Downey Leads Effort to Minimize Negative Impacts                                                                    

of I-605 Corridor Improvement Project  

 
Downey, CA, October 6, 2020:  
 
The City of Downey has been working closely with the City of Santa Fe Springs, 
Gateway Cities Council of Governments (GCCOG) and the I-5 Joint Powers Authority 
(JPA), to get Metro and Caltrans to minimize the number of homes that may potentially 
be taken as part of the I-605 Corridor Improvement Project, which includes widening of 
the I-5 freeway from the I-605 interchange to the Rio Hondo River.   
 
Presently, the draft environmental document circulated by Metro for the I-5 segment of 
the project shows only two main alternatives: 1) "No build" and 2) Maximum or full 
standard improvements.  The "no build" alternative will not construct any improvements, 
thus will have no right-of-way impacts.  However, the maximum or full standard build 
alternative will potentially impact hundreds of homes in Downey, which the City is 
opposed to.   
 
In an effort to alleviate the negative impacts, Downey, Santa Fe Springs, GCCOG and I-
5 JPA have requested Metro to include in the environmental document a reasonable 
alternative that will minimize right-of-way impacts in our communities.  The agencies 
believe that the environmental document should include a locally preferred alternative 
that will provide capacity enhancements and improved operations, while minimizing 
right-of-way impacts.  As a result of these efforts, Metro has agreed to delay the release 
of the draft environmental document to early 2021.  
 
With the delay in releasing the environmental document, it may be several years before 
a locally preferred alternative and corresponding right-of-way impacts associated with 
this project will be determined.  Furthermore, only the environmental documentation 
phase of the project is fully funded and no funding has been approved for design, right-
of-way acquisition and construction.   
 



 
“The City is supportive of the improvements of the I-5 freeway, which will bring 
transportation, connectivity and economic benefits to Downey,” said Mayor Blanca 
Pacheco. “However, we cannot support an alternative that will negatively impact 
hundreds of homes in our community.”  
 
Mayor Pro Tem Claudia M. Frometa, who is Vice Chair of the I-5 JPA Policy Board, 
added, “The City will continue to work with local agencies and Metro to make sure the 
best interest of our residents are met and negative impacts to our community are 
minimized.”    
 
For more information on the I-605 Corridor Improvement Project, please visit the Los 
Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority website.   
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https://www.metro.net/projects/i-605-corridor-hot-spots-program/i-605-corridor-improvements-project/
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